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Summary:  

 

 
 

Solid lines are active (dues currently paid) students (red) and professionals (green). Broken lines are the number 

who did not renew with 12 months of their due date.  The non-renewal students to professionals are individuals 

who would now be professionals but let their membership lapse while they were still students. 
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Members numbers for this year: 

 

Blue text is a breakdown of the various subgroups to help evaluate trends. 

 

 
 

 

Comments: 

 Membership  trends are indicated on the graph and spreadsheet attached. Professional membership is down 

about 8% and Student Membership is down 22% over 2016 totals thru May.  Since May 2012 our 

professional membership has fluctuated between 389 and 455 (average is 425) so we are near our average 

this year.  Student Membership has fluctuated between 672 and 428 (average of 550) so we are down 

significantly this year from our average.  Total membership compared with May 2016 is 939/2017 vs 

999/2016- so we have some work to do, especially in the student membership area, but also overall!  

 Since our last Board meeting CPFI hosted a breakfast at APhA in San Francisco. Our speaker was CPFI 

member Bill Kehoe and we had around 50 in attendance, including some non-members.  The program and 

venue worked very well and, due to significant negotiating by Nena we had a nice continental breakfast and 

stayed pretty well within the budget- attendees paid $25.00/person! 

 There are a lot of numbers on the graph and spreadsheet indicating both paid up members by date along 

with analysis of delinquent members each year delineated by length of time delinquents for each year.  If 

you have questions about these figures, please ask Ron Herman who pulls the data from our website 

membership statistics. 

 

Respectfully submitted:  

Eugene Lutz, V. Pres, Membership Committee Chair 

24-May-17

Paid Up 0-3 Mo. 4-6 Mo. 7-12 Mo. 0-12 Mo.
Last Yr + 

Yr to Date

Professional 411 37 35 74 146 179

   2013 Grads 8 1 3 0 4 5

   2014 Grads 7 2 0 3 5 7

   2015 Grads 24 2 2 4 8 16

   2016 Grads 17 6 10 37 53 53

   2017 Grads 53 0

Student 428 32 29 151 212 231

   Pre-Pharm 5 0 1 4 5 5

   P-1  (2021) 7 0 2 7 9 10

   P-2  (2020) 112 1 2 2 5 5

   P-3  (2019) 163 12 10 65 87 87

   P-4  (2018) 140 19 14 73 106 124

Stud-Prof NR 6 19 98 123 173

839 75 83 323 481 583

Lapsed Membership

Paid Up 0-3 Mo. 4-6 Mo. 7-12 Mo. 0-12 Mo.
Last Yr + 

Yr to Date

Professional 8% 32% 6% 3% 7% 39%

Student 22% 7% 21% 19% 17% 22%

2% 6% 16% 4% 0% 11%

Annual Board Meeting: Percent Increase/Decrease (From the previous year)


